
 

 

 
 
 
PORTS AND YACHTING DIRECTORATE 
 
NOTICE TO MARINERS No 12 of 2014 

Our Ref:  TM/PYD/198/82/XII 
 

9 May, 2014 
 

 
Oil Rig Drilling Position 

 
The Ports and Yachting Directorate notifies mariners that the semi-submersible drilling rig Noble 
Paul Romano will undertake drilling operations offshore Malta at a location approximately 70 N. 
miles due south of Malta. 
 
The drilling rig will be located at: 
 

 Latitude (N)   Longitude (E) 
       
 034° 37.70’    014° 40.43’  

 
(Position referred to ED1950 datum) 
 
The drilling rig will arrive on location on 17 May 2014 and operations are expected to last 60 
days.    
 
The drilling rig will be anchored in position by means of 9 mooring anchors located within a 
radius of about 1 Nautical Mile from the rig. A Safety Zone of 500m is being established. 
 
Entry is prohibited within the safety zone for unauthorized vessels and mariners are instructed to 
navigate with caution when in the vicinity of the rig. 
. 
 
 
Charts Affected: BA 2124, BA 2123 INT 301 INT 302  


